
Hampton Falls Heritage Commission 

Tuesday April 12, 2022 

FinalMeeting Minutes 

 

 

Roll Call: Beverly Mutrie, Chair, Phil Chura, Mary Ann Hill and Lou Gargiulo, (Selectman). All voting 

Commissioners. We met at 9:04 am 

 

The minutes from March were approved upon a motion by Phil, seconded by Mary Ann and all 

concurred. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Will be updated next month. Beverly believed Heritage Fund is about $8400. 

 

Survey Booklet:  Mary Ann has edits to the Introductory pages of history. I need to give Phil a list of 

what pictures I don’t have. We agreed to put in old photos if we have them and near the new pictures. 

We hope to have the whole booklet with new and old pictures on the website hosted by ESRI. Beverly 

will try to find a clear copy of the Gov. Weare postcard that has red ink on it.  

The booklet’s title with the word Guidebook or Survey still has to be decided. Booklet will be 52 pages in 

color. Phil estimates $250 without cardstock cover for $50. If cardstock could be $5K. He will check.  

 

Election of Officers:  Mary Ann made a motion to appoint Beverly as Chair and Phil seconded. All vote in 

the affirmative. Beverly volunteers to be Secretary as well. 

 

Beverly mentioned a nice letter from Cammi Wagner at 127 Exeter Road about the Elton Orchard place. 

She wants a Historic House plaque.  Mary Ann will check with our supplier.  We also received a picture 

and information from Patrick Aber at 69 Drinkwater, the Robie House, which was helpful. It was 

gratifying to have interest in their historic homes from both of them.’’ 

 

Meeting date and time is acceptable to all.  

We adjourned at 9:45 am, upon a motion by Mary Ann, seconded by Lou and we voted yes! 

Beverly Mutrie, 

Secretary 

 


